
PORTFOLIO HOLDER ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORT  
 

TRACKING OF RECOMMENDATIONS / ACTIONS 
 

DATE OF 
MEETING 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION RESPONSIBLE LATEST PROGRESS/COMMENTS 

13th June 
2016 

DNPH.ET.16     PETITION - PEDESTRIAN 
CROSSING, STATION ROAD, 
STALLINGBOROUGH 

 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting 8th June 2020:- 
 
 
On the petition regarding the pedestrian crossing on 
Station Road, Stallingborough the Deputy Head of 
Highways & Transport confirmed the work was 
complete and the Portfolio Holder agreed for the 
action to be removed from the tracking report. 
 
 
 

30th 
November 

2017 

DNPH.EE.23     PETITION – PARKING 
CONDITIONS ON 
BOLINGBROKE ROAD, 
CLEETHORPES 

 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting 8th June 2020:- 

 
On the petition regarding Bolingbroke Road, 
Cleethorpes the Deputy Head of Highways & 
Transport confirmed the public consultation was on 
hold due to the Covid19 pandemic. 
 
 
 

8th 
January 

2018 

DNPH.EE.29    PETITION – PARKING 
RESTRICTIONS, ANDERSON 
STREET, GRIMSBY 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

 
Update at the meeting 8th June 2020:- 
 
On the petition regarding parking restriction on  
Anderson Street, Grimsby, Deputy Head of Highways 
& Transport confirmed the public consultation was on 
hold due to the Covid19 pandemic. 
 



DATE OF 
MEETING 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION RESPONSIBLE LATEST PROGRESS/COMMENTS 

8th 
January 

2018 

DNPH.EE.30  PETITION – PARKING 
RESTRICTIONS, EARL STREET, 
GRIMSBY 

 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting 8th June 2020:- 
 
On the petition regarding parking restrictions in Earl 
Street, Grimsby, the Deputy Head of Highways & 
Transport confirmed the public consultation was on 
hold due to the Covid19 pandemic. 
 

25th 
February 

2019 

DNPH.ETE.31   PETITION – TO CLOSE THE 
ACCESS BETWEEN THE 
SPINNEY AND THE LAWNS, 
GRIMSBY. 

 

Public Paths 
Officer 

Update at the meeting 8th June 2020:- 
 
On the petition to close the access between ‘The 
Spinney and ‘The Lawns, Grimsby, the Deputy Head 
of Highways & Transport confirmed that a meeting 
with residents was on hold due to the Covid19 
pandemic. 

3rd June 
2019 

DPH.ETE.2       PETITION IN OPPOSITION TO 
THE PROPOSED 
INTRODUCTION OF PARKING 
RESTRICTIONS ALONG THE 
WESTERN KERB LINE OF ST 
CHRISTOPHER’S ROAD, 
HUMBERSTON. 

 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting 8th June 2020:- 
 
On the petition regarding the proposed introduction 
of parking restrictions along the western kerb line of 
St Christopher Road, Humberston the Deputy Head 
of Highways & Transport confirmed the work would 
start on the 10th June 2020 and that residents, local 
Councillors and the Parish Council had been 
informed. 
 

30th 
September 

2019 

DPH.ETE.19     PETITION IN SUPPORT OF 
RESIDENTS PARKING ON KEW 
ROAD AND ELM GARDENS, 
CLEETHORPES 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting 8th June 2020:- 
 
On the petition regarding the creation of residents 
parking permits on Kew Road and Elm Gardens in 
Cleethorpes, the Deputy Head of Highways & 
Transport confirmed the public consultation was on 
hold due to the Covid19 pandemic. 
 



DATE OF 
MEETING 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION RESPONSIBLE LATEST PROGRESS/COMMENTS 

 

1st 
November 

2019 

DPH.ETE.21     PETITION – FOR RESIDENTS 
PARKING DOWN HINKLER 
STREET, CLEETHORPES 
 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting 8th June 2020:- 
 
On the petition for residents parking down Hinkler 
Street, Cleethorpes, the Deputy Head of Highways & 
Transport confirmed the public consultation was on 
hold due to the Covid19 pandemic. 
 

1st 
November 

2019 

DPH.ETE.22 PETITION – TO STOP THE 
CLOSURE OF A PUBLIC 
FOOTPATH IN WALTHAM 
BETWEEN BARNOLDBY ROAD 
AND SALISBURY 
AVENUE/DRIVE 

Public Rights of 
Way Mapping 

Officer 

Update at the meeting 8th June 2020:- 
 
On the petition regarding the creation of a public 
footpath between Barnoldby Road and Salisbury 
Avenue, Waltham, the Deputy Head of Highways & 
Transport confirmed that the report would go to the 
Planning Committee on the 22nd July 2020. 
 
 

25th 
November 

2019 

DPH.ETE.25   PETITION – REQUESTING A 
CROSSING BE INSTALLED ON 
BLUESTONE LANE IN 
IMMINGHAM WARD 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting 8th June 2020:- 
 
On the petition requesting a crossing to be installed 
on Bluestone Lane in Immingham, the Deputy Head 
of Highways & Transport explained that the lead 
petitioner had been contacted to confirm that a new 
scheme would be introduced over the coming weeks. 
 

 


